November 2024 meeting of the Lancaster Pistol and Rifle Club

Officers present were:

Trent Stepp, Jeff Williamsen, Dan Turner, Christopher Chisolm, Clarke Lamkins, Frank Vantresca, Brian Cinelli, Brian Geary

Guests applying for membership:

1st None

2nd None

3rd None

Voted in as a full member

Of Members Present - 22

Secretary's Report

Correction to last month's minutes:

Frank presented Distinguished Expert to all 3 youths present at the meeting.

The reading of last month's minutes was waived and approved with the correction.

Copies of the minutes are emailed and are on the website.

Treasurer's Report

The report was read, voted on and approved.

Opening Balance	\$ 16,657.05
Expenses	\$ 5,184.40
Deposits	\$ 328.63
Closing Balance	\$ 11,801.28
Petty Cash	\$ 100.00
Savings/Jr League	\$ 1,654.90

Special Note: Invoices for 2025 Dues will be mailed this week and must be received no later than 12/31/2024

Vice President report -

Not Present but Brad Sodders gave a summary of the Work Party on October 19th.

The Work Party constructed a safety wall on the north side of the Personal Defense backstop, this was to keep rounds from possibly impacting the neighboring houses. The front of the Personal Defense backstop was strengthened with more railroad ties. The 50yard backstop was rebuilt and extended to 8 feet in depth.

There were 18 members that participated in the Work Party. Thanks to all who did a great job!

Executive Officer report –

The water system has not been winterized yet because of the warm weather we have been having. A total of \$32 was taken in for drinks and targets.

League Secretary report -

All matches have been completed for the year. No word from CMP as to if there will be a winter match.

Technical Officers report -

Not present

The computer in the Security Cabinet was replaced.

Chief Security & Safety Officer report -

No safety classes were given.

Youth league is complete for the year.

Special Events Coordinator -

During next month's meeting the raffle for this year's firearm (a Tarus 38spl revolver set up for optics) will take place.

A survey was sent out for suggestions or comments on the Family Picnic, but there were only 2 responses so everybody must have been satisfied.

Membership Committee report -

Brian contacted the prospective members that are in our database.

Old Business:

This year's election was completed last month with members taking office in February 2025. The ORPA youth raffle is still going on until November 18th. To enter go to the ORPA website www.orpa.net/sweepstakes

New Business:

Jeff still has LPRC hats avaliable for \$20 and has some patches that were done a long time ago that are free.

Member Recognition:

Rick Hysel was recognized for his work on many projects.

Rule Update:

Payment on invoices is due by 12/31/24, if not received by 1/31/25 there is a \$25 fee and after that Membership is terminated and you must re-apply for membership as a new member.

50/50 Raffle:

Amount = \$42 Winner= \$21 Wally kept \$5 and donated the rest to the youth league.

Lancaster Pistol & Rifle Club

Officers for 2024

President - Trent Stepp (614) 578-7350

Vice-President - Jim Tawney (614) 329-8002

Treasurer - Jeff Williamsen (813) 382-2625

Secretary – Dan Turner (740) 964-0046 email: secretary@lprcohio.com

Executive Officer - Bryan Cinelli 412-737-7113

League Secretary - Christopher Chisolm (740) 641-7782

Technical Officer – Caleb Huckins (419) 296-0518

Chief Instructor - Frank Ventresca (614) 837-9791

Special Events - Clarke Lamkins (951) 285-1488

Membership Chairman - Brian Geary (614) 271-1889

NRA #C5851

DCM #24176